
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL BUDGET WORKSHOP –Meeting Notes 
 

October 17, 2018 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Budget Workshop Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday October 17, 2018 in the West Grove Municipal Building located at 117 

Rosehill Avenue.  The President, Mark Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL: Mr. Mark Johnson 

Mr. Christopher Freese 

   Mayor Stephen Black 

   Mr. David Prosser 

   Mr. Brinis Miller 

   Mr. Michael Ranieri  

   Mr. Bill Temme 

   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 

   Mr. Gregory McCummings, Secretary 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Manager McCummings presented each fund to Council for review. 

 

Motor License Fund: 

Discussion was held regarding what Motor License Funds may be used for which 

includes street lighting, vehicles used to maintain roads and possibly replacement of the 

Borough’s deteriorating salt shed at the maintenance garage.  Two of the largest needs we 

have are the salt shed and the replacement of 101 which is the large international dump 

truck.  Council requested that we catalog the equipment and we can then work on the 

replacement schedule along with getting quotes to replace the salt shed possibly in the 

spring of 2019.  The Borough does have $150,000 in reserve Motor License Funds. 

 

Street Light Fund: 

Currently .5 Tax Mills fund the street lighting fund.  Currently the fund is balanced 

however it was discussed that Motor License Funds can be used to cover street lighting 

costs. 

 

General Fund: 

Currently the General Fund is supported by 4.5 Tax Mills along with 1% Earned Income 

Tax and other smaller sources of revenue.  In 2019 there will be larger funds moving 

through the Borough for the DCD Habitat for Humanity project.   

 Regional Police Service: $514,238 

 Salary of Superintendent: $0.00 

 Refuse and Recycling: Out to bid and due back November 28
th

 for December 

Council adoption 

 MS4 Expenditures: Remaining budgeted at $50,000 as we do not know when we 

will be impacted by those costs. 




